Steele PTO Meeting Minutes
November 8, 2017
Meeting called to order at 10:05 a.m.

Present: Tammy Lacey, Tina Judge, Angela Cecil, Alexis Szudarek and Christy Fain

President:  Tammy Lacey
· Reminder that the December PTO meeting is now December 13 due to conflicts in the CLC. 

· Powers PTO wanted to collect for Genesis House but wanted to include the whole district. We have a bin by the front desk and would appreciate help publicizing the donation drive.

· We received a thank you from the marching band for the donation to their steak fry

Principal: Mike May (absent)
Vice President: Sherri Kamnikar (absent)
Treasurer: Tina Judge
· Presented income and expenses for October
Secretary: Angela Cecil

· Motion to approve the October minutes. Seconded by Christy.
Committee Chairs

16th Birthday Cards: Lynnae Harmych (absent)
Community Fundraising: Alexis Szudarek
· Don’t forget to link your Giant Eagle card to the Amherst Schools-Nord account so we see a benefit. $560.20 from last year
· Select Steele on Amazon Smile if you shop online

· Coke Rewards – The schools are now collecting Coke Rewards. You can enter the codes and choose Powers or send them in to be entered

General Fundraising: OPEN

· Ideas for other fundraisers we can try?
Hospitality: OPEN
· Next meal will be February Conferences
· We will work with Student Council again this year to share the cost and duties of a Staff Appreciation Event
Membership: Wendi Lowe
· We currently have 78 members (24 are staff). 
· MyCheddarUp.com is still available for new memberships
Merchandise: Tammy Lacey (would really like to find a new chair, if possible)
· Will choose 2 girls and 2 boys basketball games to work. Ideas for the best ones?
· District-wide apparel sale ran October 9-25. We included our tumblers, hats, glitter tees and a new PosiCharge tee that looks like a Nike. Sold 38 hats, 19 tumblers, 70 glitter tees and 26 PosiCharge tees. Our portion of the income is $2109 + $16.25 for our fourth of the 13 delivery fees. Our profit is $763.74.

Publicity/Social Media: OPEN
· Twitter: @MLSteelePTO. Facebook: Steele PTO
New Business

· For the last couple of months, we have talked about possibly disbanding Steele PTO. We feel that now is the time, unless someone comes forward who thinks it should continue and is willing to take it over for the next school year. This is the notice we will post on Facebook:
In the absence of new volunteers, and after much discussion and consideration, the current members of the Steele PTO Board and Committee Chairs have decided to recommend that the Steele PTO be disbanded. We have so many very active student groups at Steele High School and that’s a wonderful thing; however, we feel that the time and energies of our parents are being pulled in too many directions and the PTO fundraisers are suffering, making it hard for us to keep going. We do not want to be an additional drain on the already stretched resources of our families. By disbanding the Steele PTO, we can allow Steele parents to more fully support the other organizations their students are involved in. If no new volunteers come in and find ways to keep the PTO viable, all remaining Steele PTO funds will be spent on student/staff needs before the end of the school year. Disbursement will only happen after discussion between the Principal and PTO Board, followed by a vote on every proposed expenditure. The current PTO Board and Committee chairs will take a final vote at our May meeting and the Steele PTO will disband on June 30, 2018.
· Meeting dates for the year are: September 13, 2017; October 11, 2017; November 8, 2017; December 13, 2017; January 10, 2018; February 14, 2018; March 14, 2018; April 11, 2087; May 9, 2018
Meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Minutes respectfully recorded and submitted by Angela Cecil on November 8, 2017.

